
Minutes July 15,2009
Board of Public Works and Safety

The Board of Public Works and Safety met for a regular meeting, Wednesday, July 15,2009, at
5:00 p.m., in the City Chambers, 3rdfloor, City Building, Logansport, Indiana.

Silent Roll Call was taken by Clerk Treasurer Bland. Those present were Mayor Fincher, Deputy
Mayor Klinck and Joe Casalini. Others present: Code Enforcement Officer Dee Hileman,
Building Commissioner Hostetler, Fire Chief McMinn, and Cemetery Sexton Mike Nicoll.
Deputy City Attorney Lisa Traylor-Wolff was absent.

Media: Kevin Lilly, Pharos Tribune and Bob Ehle, WHZR News.
Public: -0-

Minutes from July 08, 2009 accepted as presented on a vote of 3-0.
Claims of $98,932.73; approved as presented.
Change to the Agenda: -0-
Old Business: -0-
New Business:

Code Enforcer Officer Hileman presented her department's weekly report. The following
address (es) is (are) recommended for the Logansport Street Department for cleanup at a rate of
$250.00 per hour plus a $50.00 Administration and $50.00 fine: Scott Thayer, 530 E. Market
Street. Recommendations and report passed on a vote of3-0.

Building Commissioner Hostetler delivered his weekly report. The department has collected
$540.00 in various fees during the past week. Temporary certificate of occupancy is issued to
2500 E Market Street, Midwest Vision Center. Street Commissioner Don Crain will over see the
demolishment of garage located next to property at 1319 Short Street. Property located at 714 is
declared an Unsafe Building due to a fire on Thursday, July 9th. The recommendation(s) and
entire report is accepted on a vote of3-0.

Deputy Mayor Klinck requested the 1997 Dodge Intrepid at her disposal be returned to the Police
Department's inventory. Permission granted.

Other Business:

Mayor Fincher stated his appreciation for the support of the fire department during budget
hearings, however, per Ordinance 05-08, temporary signs are not allowed in the right-of-way.
Signs in the tree line will be removed by Friday. This Ordinance also applies to signs placed on
poles announcing yard sales. The Ordinance will be enforced.

Cemetery Sexton Mike Nicoll announced work has started at the entrance to Mt Hope Cemetery
and there is a barrier at the main entrance; he asks that visitors use any of the many other entries
into the cemetery.

There being no further business: Adjournment: 5:12 p.m.
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